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Question: 
 
Senator WONG: You might have to take this on notice too. The former Prime Minister wrote 
to Prime Minister Key in late 2014 saying that Australia would support Mrs Clark's 
candidacy for the UN S-G. Did PM&C draft that letter or was that drafted in the office?  
Mr McKinnon: I would like to take that on notice as well.  
 Senator WONG: Could you also advise if the department is aware as to whether or not Mr 
Abbott consulted Ms Bishop before writing the letter?  
Mr McKinnon: I will take that on notice.  
Senator WONG: I assume you can also take on notice whether or not this letter was in 
response to a request from the New Zealand Prime Minister?  
Mr McKinnon: Yes, I will take that on notice too. I can already confirm that the second letter 
you referred to was not received by PM&C. 
 
Answer: 
 
a) The Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet (PM&C) does not normally comment 
on the content of its advice. 
 
b) PM&C is not aware if the former Prime Minister, the Hon Tony Abbott MP, consulted the 
Minister for Foreign Affairs, the Hon Julie Bishop MP, before writing the letter.    
 
c) PM&C is not aware of any previous communications between the former Prime Minister, 
the Hon Tony Abbott MP, and Prime Minister Key on this matter.  
 
 


